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Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. Notice of Change to Inpatient Notification 
System Processes  

OneHealth Port (OHP) is discontinuing their Admission Discharge Notification (ADN) transaction on 
Friday December 20, 2024, at 5 pm. This will impact providers currently using OHP to notify Molina of 
inpatient admissions for Medicaid, Marketplace, and Medicare members.  

Molina will be transitioning to monitoring inpatient notifications through Point Click Care’s daily 
inpatient census report. We ask that all providers interested in continuing to have automated inpatient 
admission reporting ensure they have a data feed established with Point Click Care (PCC). Molina has 
reviewed and confirmed that all providers currently using OHP’s ADN transaction have an established 
data feed with PCC.  

Providers may also fax admission notifications using the following fax numbers: 

Member Coverage Fax Number 

Apple Health (Medicaid) (800) 413-3806

Molina Marketplace (833) 322-1061

Molina Medicare (844) 834-2152

Molina will continue to perform medical necessity review upon receipt of admission notification. Data 
currently shared with Point Click Care may not perfectly align with the data currently being transmitted 
via One Health Port. Molina strongly recommends providers closely monitor their inpatient 
notifications and ensure all admitted members are reflected in the Availity Portal during this transition. 
Until further notice, Molina of Washington will grant a 2-week grace-period for inpatient admission 
notifications for all providers. Molina will accept retro-authorizations up to 2 weeks post- admission. 
Providers should otherwise continue authorization processes as normal, and ensure admissions meet 
medical necessity standards.  

Please contact the Utilization Management department at 1-800-869-7175 if you have questions or 
concerns regarding these changes. 
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